

BY EMAIL

**T** 416-481-1967 1-888-632-6273

F 416-440-7656 OEB.ca

August 18, 2025

Adam Pappas
Director of Regulatory, Supply Chain & Capital Planning
Burlington Hydro Inc.
1340 Brant Street
Burlington ON L7R 3Z7
apappas@burlingtonhydro.com

Dear Adam Pappas:

Re: Burlington Hydro Inc. (Burlington Hydro)

2026 Cost of Service Application

Ontario Energy Board (OEB) File Number: EB-2025-0051

The OEB is in receipt of your letter to the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) dated August 15, 2025, requesting an extension to the date for the filing of a settlement proposal from August 27, 2025 to September 10, 2025.

Burlington Hydro states that a tentative agreement has been reached on all issues and that additional time is needed to work on the settlement proposal.

The OEB grants Burlington Hydro's request for an extension. Burlington Hydro shall file with the OEB a settlement proposal by September 10, 2025. The OEB also finds it necessary to adjust the deadline date for OEB staff to file any submission on the settlement proposal to September 17, 2025 and adjust the tentative date for a presentation day of any settlement proposal filed to September 29, 2025.

Yours truly,

Ritchie Murray Acting Registrar

c: All Parties